Subject: Dean's Update

Date: Thursday, March 9, 2023 at 3:02:39 PM Eastern Standard Time

From: CFAES Office of the Vice President and Dean

To: CFAES Office of the Vice President and Dean via Cfaes-all

Attachments: image002.png, image001.png

CFAES Community,

The Ohio State University Board of Trustees recently announced the <u>search process for the university's next president</u> — a search that will include opportunities for the Ohio State community to participate. I look forward to serving on the University Advisory Subcommittee. The first meeting is on March 21.

Yesterday, we held the ribbon-cutting ceremony for Starlab and welcomed industry partners as well as leaders from Voyager Space and Nanoracks to the Columbus Campus. CFAES will serve as the lead partner for the first-ever science park completely devoted to space research. The terrestrial analog facility will grant the college unprecedented access to space-related agricultural research, the ability to synergize with partners in industry and across the land-grant system, and the opportunity to engage in additional outreach with K-12 and 4-H students.

The Office of Academic Affairs welcomes your feedback on the Campus Free Speech policy. This policy is open for university-wide feedback through April 2 on the University Policies website. Visit the "Policies Under Review" tab to view an overview of the proposed policy and the policy itself. Read more.

We are in the process of organizing final details for the events planned for the 2023 Celebration of Students. Throughout the events, we are asking for help from faculty, staff and alumni to staff these events in Columbus

and Wooster. If you are interested in volunteering, please follow this link to sign up. Note: On the yellow tab on the document is an overview of all events as well as some instructions. Events are listed in calendar order. If you can volunteer for each event, please sign in on each sheet. Simply click the tab and enter your contact information. If you have any questions, please reach out to Jill Arnett.179 or Sarah Williams.4263. Thank you for your help in celebrating our students in CFAES.

The Poultry Science Club at OSU is now taking orders for their Spring Turkey Sale until **March 27th**. The turkeys and turkey products are supplied by *Bowman & Landes, Inc.*, a family-owned and operated company, in Dayton, Ohio. Turkeys will be available for pick up in the OSU Animal Sciences Building, outside of room 117 (2172 John H Herrick Dr. Columbus, OH 43210). Pick-up times are as follows:

- Thursday, April 6th from 1:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m.
- Friday, April 7th from 9:00 a.m. 7:00 p.m.

Payment can be made in the form of cash, Venmo, or check in full at the time of pick up. **Credit cards are not accepted.** Please note that some products are ordered according to weight range, so the final price will vary with each individual product. Selected weight ranges cannot be guaranteed. Orders can be submitted online at this <u>link</u>.

Sincerely, Dean Cathann Kress



Cathann A. Kress, Ph.D.

Vice President for Agricultural Administration and Dean College of Food, Agricultural, and Environmental Sciences
140 Agricultural Administration, 2120 Fyffe Road, Columbus, OH 43210
614-292-4703 Office
kress.98@osu.edu